

Minutes of the Board of Water/Sewer Commissioners
Wednesday, April 28, 2021
 4:00pm Zoom Meeting
Present Commissioners: John Tomasz, Roger Jones, Sandy Friede, Owen Smith
Staff: 

Director, Anthony Furnari
Business Manager, Julie Spurr Knight

Jon-Eric White, Assistant Engineer

Sewer Chief Operator, Chris Pratt

Sewer Collection Superintendent, David Shaw

Water Superintendent, Thomas Cusick

Assistant Water Superintendent, Christopher Hood

Water Distribution Manager, Jonathan Carey

Commissioner Tomasz started of the meeting by welcoming Owen Smith as a new Commissioner.  

1. Mayor Holaday

Not in attendance.

2. Appointments/Customer Issues
· Commissioner Tomasz asked what the result was of the Firehouse, Sea Level, Waterfront Trust spigot issue.  Mr. Furnari stated that the Water Superintendent went down to do an inspection of the Firehouse and his results were there is no outside connections to anything--just servicing the building itself.  Mr. Furnari met with the Mayor to discuss and they talked to George Carey who is the renter for the restaurant and everything is all set.  Mr. Furnari stated Mr. Carey thought he was paying for other water sources that were coming off his main and he was not.  An analysis was done on his usage over the past three years and he is right where he is supposed to be.
3. Approval of Minutes

Commissioner Jones made a motion to approve the Minutes of the 3/17/21 meeting.  Commissioner Tomasz asked all those in favor say I.
Vote: 3 yes (Tomasz, Jones, Friede)
4. Old/New Business

115 Water Street:

· Andy Port shared his screen for two updates.  One is related to the 115 Water Street property showing an aerial photograph.  We had talked previously about the garage building that had been renovated by Tom McGee and the Clome Lab Company.  We had some discussions this week with the appraiser and KP Law.  It doesn’t look like we are moving ahead with the discussion with Tom.  You may recall Tom’s interest in buying the property. where he’s currently got a 60 year lease, was to do some further expansion to it.  He has the ability to do an expansion above the garage bay space and utilize that space in the bays if he’s able to recreate that space adequately for the DPS Department and the Sewer Division and the remaining space there.  There were some complications to making that happen because Tom wants apples to oranges from what he is currently leasing and there are a bunch of other facets of trying to make that arrangement work.  The Mayor had conveyed that we would not move ahead with that piece of it but that Tom could pursue under his current lease the option to expand his office space at his own cost if he’s able to satisfy replacement garage bays for DPS which he has not yet provided a plan for.  Not sure if Mr. Furnari wants to add anything but I wanted to let the Commission know that we are not pursuing that piece of it which means the $8,000 you agreed to bring forward for an appraisal may not be needed.  It will also alleviate any concerns or debate there about whether or not the DPS and Water Treatment Plant were having their space crammed and a little smaller.  It takes away some pressure there.  Hopefully there isn’t any concern on the Commission’s part about that.  
Turkey Hill/Maskiewicz Property:
· The other piece I wanted to give you some information about is (showing a map) referred to as the Turkey Hill/Maskiewicz property.  I am showing it on the City’s GIS.  Pointing to the parcel.  As you can see it is next to the water supply.  An important location.  The property is a very large one and very close to our water supply and is consistent with some of the recent discussions that you had with the City Council about acquiring land or restrictions even in West Newbury.  This land is important to the City to protect the water supply if not generic open space and farm land.  We have had some interest from a developer and possibly others given the passing of the land owner a year ago. There’s a trust that’s been created and obviously the goal for those folks is to maximize the dollars.  The main reason I wanted to mention this to you now is for the municipality to limit the growth there and make a permanent preservation of that area and there are different tools we have in our tool box.  Some of it is the zoning regulations which would limit growth and development.  There is a nine acre requirement for lots in this area because we wanted to preserve farm land and agriculture land like this further out from the denser areas of the City.  Under zoning we had not contemplated denser development of this area.  Clearly the land owner and future developers may not be happy with that but that is the responsible land use choice.  They’ve expressed some interest in having a much higher density form of development there than the zoning allows.   I just want to throw that across your radar because if we need to mobilize funds on the City side to preserve that land and again there are different toolboxes we have.  One of which is to spend monies and buy it or put a restriction on it.  Other ones are to deal with the regulations and zoning which can limit development but can’t stop all of it.  There is different options on the table but the primary thing I wanted to bring to your attention was given the proximity to the water supply the Water and Sewer Commission may be interested in advocating for, again whether it’s the Water Division, DPS or the Planning Department whether or not we decide to put money forward towards permanent acquisition and preservation of this land as opposed to the toolbox we have right now which is land use regulations and where we have a so-called right of first refusal to buy that land as it’s converted from agricultural designation today for tax purposes into a development scheme.  We have some options but there is the potential there to spend monies to make a permanent and wholesale preservation of that land.  If that’s the case there may be some need for the Water and Sewer Commission to look with the City Council putting money towards it or even bonding.  I think it is consistent with conversations we have had with other parcels and I wanted to make sure that was on your radar.  I brought it to Tom Cusick’s attention and I know Geordie from our office who is on this call has been monitoring this property for a number of years as well.  We will circle back pending further discussions with the land owner or any future developers and what options we have at that point.  
· Geordie Vining added to the conversation.  I am completely supportive of everything that Andy just noted.  We also have on the call Vanessa Johnson and Maggie Brown from Essex County Greenbelt who we worked with on the preservation of the Artichoke River Woods property.  Also on Artichoke Reservoir.  This is potentially something somewhat anlages in terms of a fairly large property, with some development potential which for multiple reasons would be in the public’s interest to protect from development.  Certainly for watershed purposes as well as a number of other public purposes.  Greenbelt and people like me from the City and a number of folks have been watching this property for many years.  The land owner, Jennie Maskiewicz died last year and there’s a lot of interest in a number of organizations to try and protect this land and the aspect of it in terms of it being part of the Zone A and Zone C watershed for a reservoir is significant.  We will see where this takes us.  It’s nothing necessarily immediate or imminent but this is a good example of one of the larger pieces of land that is unprotected on our reservoirs which really should be protected to maintain the integrity of the system.  Our hope is that you generally agree with that and will be supportive of efforts going forward to try and protect that land.
· Commissioner Jones asked how big of a parcel it is.  Mr. Port responded about 40-41 acres.  Mr. Vining stated that section is about 42 including that square which is all part of the same parcel but for the current use taxation purposes it is separated out.  That is where the structures are located.  The same Maskiewicz Trust owns about 50 acres on the other side of the highway which is largely wetlands.  Commission Jones asked if that is the property that has the cattle access under 95.  Mr. Vining said that is correct there is an old dilapidated crossing underneath the highway.  There have been some people who have had their eye on it as potential for public trail network.
· Mr. Port said that they have talked to their zoning administrator about this land and how it can be developed.  The developer had pointed to a state statute which I won’t bore you with the details.  It’s a state statue called 40B which is a reference to a section of state law.  It’s basically a permit type that is under state law that would allow someone to circumvent local zoning to do a higher density development.  However there are other obstacles within that track even though it might seem easy to override local zoning.  The reason why this was of concern to one and potentially more developers who were interested in this piece and others in the agricultural zoning district we have which is the outlying areas of the City that are undeveloped and we want to protect those areas particularly around the water supply, is because a couple of years ago that zone was amended for the district to make it a 9 acre requirement for single family home lots.  I think the purpose of that was to preserve large tracts of land as opposed to having them carved up into your typical subdivisions like you see at the top of the screen from decades ago where everything is carved up including unbuildable  lots within the wetlands.  That’s why those lots are paper street lots.  I think we should continue to defend the zoning that calls for larger lots in these agricultural areas but having said that there is this 40B statute.  There are other pieces that may come up when we talk with someone about our options, what the regulations can control.  I mention as well that there is a Zone A on the bottom portion of this property towards the water supply and the current zoning regulations say you cannot have a new roadway put in there.  If there is a development scheme that comes forward there will be conversations about what is permissible and what’s not under regulations.  You can be sure our office will be working to try to preserve as much of that area as possible regardless of what the scenario is.  Ideally whatever that outcome ends up being it would be one where we have broad control or preservation as opposed to carving it up into lots in any way shape or form.  If we are bringing forward any funding requests as Geordie said it’s not tomorrow but if we bring something forward for this one it seems like it’s an important one and big one for us to look at.
· Commissioner Smith stated he sees the adjacent parcels having the same type of land use.  I am curious if this land owner has affiliated stuff on the other side of the City line which we don’t have data on. Parcels to the north/northeast.  Mr. Port stated that the parcel directly next to the Maskiewicz parcel is owned by Jere Myette Trust and the other is the City Forest owned by the City of Newburyport.  There is a roughly three lot piece on the West Newbury side that they are making the assumption they might develop as well but it is off the Town line.  Mr. Port stated that Jerre is a farmer and has lots of hay fields in the area and does the mowing of all those areas and sells the hay.  To date he has never been interested in selling his land.  He’s been more interested in acquiring more land.  In the past he’s been interested in acquiring this Maskiewicz property but he couldn’t reach an agreement with her when she was alive a few years ago.  We don’t know what’s going to happen with that.  There have been a number of folks in the non-profit community and state agencies as well as in the City who have looked at this whole area and thinking that it would be a great vision in addition to the City Forest to be able to protect both properties and have a large swath protected adjacent to the reservoir.  We don’t know of any movement with Jerre Myette in terms of his ownership or his interest in doing something like that.  Mr. Smith stated he brings it up because it is sitting right on the jurisdictional line for the zoning commission and city council.  Even the parcels to the south/southwest are even more critical to monitor the same type of development.  That whole stretch is a wide open space.  I know we don’t have direct control over that but we should monitor that as well.  Mr. Smith was referring to the area where Turkey Hill Road runs parallel with the City line on that boundary for the parcel we are talking about.  You can see some of the open space there.  I know you mentioned a development being discussed in the neighboring Town but obviously the vested interest we have in is monitoring that as well. Mr. Vining suggested Mr. Port point to it with his cursor.  Right along the reservoir and Turkey Hill Road.  Mr. Smith confirmed that is the area as well as the cove area.  If you draw a line northeast you can see a similar type land use there in the whited-out portion.  Mr. Vining stated there’s a certain amount owned by the City in that area.  This particular Newburyport map doesn’t show that.  We’d have to look at the West Newbury MIMAP to see that better.  Some of that is actually protected for water supply purposes directly adjacent to the reservoir.  As you go along Turkey Hill Road where you were inquiring about, right where Andy is pointing at, those parcels were carved off of the larger piece in West Newbury and were being sold as house lots.  Because of their cost no one in the land protection community seemed willing or able to try to address those.  That’s a smaller acreage area that we are talking about.  I am not sure.  Maybe Maggie or Vanessa has more context about that.  Mr. Port stated this dovetails with the DPS work that Tom and Jon-Eric and some others were doing to work with us on a comprehensive plan of acquiring/preserving land around the water supply as a whole.  We have had these piece-mail acquisitions/preservations that are done and we all try to work cooperatively with Essex County or Greenbelt or West Newbury to do this but we have a puzzle right now with some of the pieces but not all of them.  Mr. Smith stated that if you acquire this you’re going to take care of a good chunk of it.  You just leave out the one parcel which looks like a hay field.  Mr. Port highlighted it and Ms. Johnson said that was part of the Maskiewicz land.  She asked if that was part of the land that was divided and was being sold off.  Mr. Vining could not remember and would have to look up that particular piece as well as the one adjacent to it.
· Mr. Port did mention because it has come up again in the last day or so another parcel in the City that a similar conversation seems to be happening.  Essentially Newburyport is a desirable place to be.  When folks can’t get something in the National Registry of Historic District where all the homes are being renovated to a $1 million home, etc. they are looking at the outlying areas.  The property of Refai M. Maged Chehade has come up.  This goes back again to the nine acre requirement because the agricultural conservation zoning district which this property falls under, up by Arrowhead off the end of Spring Lane.  I’m sure Tom Cusick is well aware of this property.  There is some interest in having a further build out or development of this parcel.  Again, for similar reasons we would not want to see that happen and probably would not want to encourage or participate in any zoning changes that might enable further development than our current zoning allows.  It’s one thing for us to deal with the regulatory side of it and that’s something our office helps with but to the extent that we decide or need to at some point put monies towards this, there may be at least partially a role for the Water and Sewer Commission and City Council as well.
· Tom Cusick stated that one of things we asked of the water rate study was to look at these challenges and whether or not it made sense to somehow put a tax/surcharge on water bills to build up a kitty in trying to help purchase some of these properties.  I’ve asked if they do that so it could be presented to the Board to see what that might look like.  It’s a tall task.  You can’t buy everything.  If we don’t have the funding we can’t buy anything.  I think it is something to look at going forward at least as a talking point.  The only other thing I would say while we have these folks on the line is we do have the 117 Indian Hill Street on the Agenda.  I don’t know if that is something we want to comment on now.  
117 Indian Hill Street:
· Mr. Vining stated that we have Vanessa and Maggie who are key to this acquisition.  I believe Tom informally presented that property to you at the last meeting.  Given more of the team here do you have any further questions about it?  We are moving forward in some of the logistical steps of that process.  The transfer request went in to the City Council for the $155,000 acquisition of that 6.1 acre property.  We’ve talked with Sharif Zeid the Chair of Budget and Finance and there’s a meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee on Thursday where we are going to answer some more questions about that.  They plan to bring it before the City Council on Monday.  If all goes well they’ll approve that.  There are a couple of other nuts and bolts things that we have been working on.  There’s a purchase and sale agreement that we just received some comments on from the City Solicitor which I’ll incorporate and we’ll send back over to Greenbelt who pre-acquired this property for us.  That will ultimately be coming back to you at your next meeting.  Mr. Vining asked Vanessa, Maggie or Tom if there was anything else to add.  Mr. Cusick said that the DEP hearing is coming up.  The abutters have all been notified.  This is similar to the Rogers acquisition.
5. Business Manager’s Report
Julie Spurr-Knight noted the following on the Business Manager’s Report;

· Water Meter Software Project – Completed 3 full months in the testing phase.  In the process of office and field staff training on the software and hardware.   

· Data Scrubbing – Continues.  Specifically on meters and billing data.
· Billing Software – Hoping to get that up and running by July 1st.  Ran analysis with Water Smart data team and found a couple items for MUNIS to address in the service pack installed last month.  Payment testing and phone payment test were successful.  Working with the data team on the billing process.  
· Rate Study – All data has been sent to Environmental Partners.  I am still working with them on consumption data.  I spoke with them today.  We’re hoping to get that study back before rate setting occurs in late June/July.
· COVID – Even though cases have dropped, the Department continues to exercise social distancing.  Our visitors to the building that are public sign in and wash their hands, and are required to wear masks.  
· FY 22 Budgets – Department attended Budget and Finance workshop on April 15th.   Upcoming important dates:  May 10th City Council votes on CIP, Revenue workshop on May 12th, DPS FY22 budget workshop scheduled for June 2nd, Budget Public Hearing scheduled for June 9th and budget goes to vote on June 22nd.  
· Current Budget Performance – The office is monitoring revenues closely and anticipates meeting revenue targets for FY21.  Utility receipts are 90% collected.  Water purchases of services spending are currently frozen due to exceeding line items impacting the overall budget category.  The largest drivers are the surface water testing line and water construction lines.  The balance sheets shows water at 87% expended and sewer 80% expended.  During the 4th quarter many anticipated fixed costs and quoted work is encumbered in the budget.  When you take a look at the balance sheet that I sent over, for example, purchases of services in the water category are 93% expended.  There are a couple of lines that have exceeded their capacity.  However all of electricity is encumbered, all of telephone is encumbered.  Anything that is a reoccurring cost is encumbered.  It’s not spent yet but we anticipated to the end of the year and we make sure those funds are encumbered so they don’t get used up on something that they are not supposed to be used on.  We do anticipate hitting our revenue targets.  Our current total revenue is $4.8 million for water.  We need $441,000 to meet our revenue target for this year and we are confident that we will hit that.  Purchases of services in the sewer category, same thing.  Other charges and expenses is 99% expended.  That’s because we have encumbered to the end of the year so that we have enough money to cover those reoccurring costs.  Total revenue for sewer is $6.7 million.  We will need another $550,000 in receipts to meet our revenue target for the year which we are confident in doing.
· Consumption – I did a complete reconciliation on FY21’s consumption numbers because at this time of the year I ran aging receivables, I’ve completed a lot of reversals and consumption errors.  A lot of that has been completed so I was able to update July 2020 consumption through now.  I found a couple of errors but nothing too large.  If you see in the consumption charts the August commercial of 2020, November commercial of 2020 and February commercial of this year all show a reduced amount of consumption which you know impacts our revenue.  That just goes to show you the pandemic has created an outlier in the consumption data.  We are hoping with the increased vaccinations people will start eating out again, start attending venues, etc.
6. DPS Operations Reports
Jon-Eric White noted the following on the Engineering Report;

Surface Water Supply Protection and Resiliency Project

· Tighe & Bond is the biggest effort I have going on for water.  I had good a conversation with the project manager the other day.  The main reason for the delay is they’ve been swamped; I’ve been swamped getting them back comments.  We’re doing our best to get that report done, hopefully this month.  It’s very extensive and there are a lot of sub components and sub projects.  I’ll give my advice, Tom Cusick will give his and we’ll get their advice.  We will be asking the Commission some heavy questions and decision making very soon.  The numbers are getting really high.
· The ConCom hearing is still on-going for the foundation for the spillway.

· Interconnect.  Today I started reviewing Environment Partners latest design for the Interconnect.  Hopefully I can finish it tomorrow.  Tom can touch upon that in this meeting.  He and EP are working with Amesbury to get that going.  My role right now is to just review the plans from EP and whatever else I can help Tom with.
David Shaw noted the following on the Sewer Collection Report;
Lift station/SLM maintenance/Miscellaneous:
· March flushing:  1195 ln/ft
· Jet truck was in for water pump repair.  It was down for two weeks in March.  It was quite an extensive repair.
· Purchased two new flushing heads for the jet truck.  Smaller heads for our smaller lines.
· Replaced hose on jet truck and added hose to the vac. truck.
· Replaced check valves and slide rails at Savery lift station.
· Replaced water pump on generator at Coke lift station.
· Replaced battery pack at Crow Lane lift station.
· Cleaning lift station wet wells.
Plum Island Maintenance:
· Turning gates on island.  Out of the 91 gates we have 10 that will need to be replaced.
· Flow meters were recalibrated.

· AirVac crew is scheduled sometime in May to install another 100 air terminals to house alarm radios which will help eliminate issues due to moisture under valve pit covers. We noticed a big difference on the ones that we already installed.  There are 641 total.

Chris Pratt noted the following on the Wastewater Treatment Facility Report;
Operations:
· For the month you can see our flow was up a little bit more due to more rain.  We are up to 1.678 MGD which is the highest we’ve been in 7 or 8 months.
· Removal is still good.

· Update on the power failure event on March 1-2 that we spoke about last meeting.  Repairs have been substantially completed a couple of weeks ago.  The total outlay for the emergency calls, parts, equipment and integration was a little over $84,000.  Those have all been submitted to insurance and now that’s in Julie’s hands to get the money.  The only other thing that will accompany that which we cannot submit to insurance is one of our PLC panels for the plant water has an older style PLC imbedded in the local panel and that’s not talking to these new PLCs that we had to install.  We are going to have to replace those but we are going to wait until after July 1st.  It is not totally critical that we do that right now.
· Rest of the plant normal operation maintenance, cleaning tanks, switching tanks.

· Spending quite a bit of time on the Revetment Rail Trail project.  Daily consults with the contractor and the residents there and weekly meetings.  We are closing in on it and it’s looking good.  They put down binders yesterday.  The substantial completion is potentially Memorial Day however I don’t think it will be open to the public until after June 1st.

· We had a couple of break downs.  We had a RAS pump seal that needs to be replaced/rebuilt.
· We’ve had our capital CIP meetings with budget and finance.  We have several items on there which you have seen.  One of the things just to highlight is a future addition of a third secondary clarifier, we currently have two.  We can’t take one off line because we don’t have any back up.  We’ve commissioned EPG for short money to do a cost assessment so going forward with the next CIP we can have a real number to bring forward to the Commission as well as the City.  There are a lot of unknowns that will need some research and digging.  You have real deep footings, sea level rise and intrusion.

· Been working with Jon-Eric and Nick in the Engineering Department for setting up testing for the MS4 program.  We did a trial this month and it seemed to go well.  We will be moving forward with them on that project this summer and into the fall to get their testing done for them.

Jonathan Carey noted the following on the Water Construction Division report;

· Continuing hydrant flushing in Newburyport and Newbury proper should be done this week.  We are doing Plum Island next week prior to THM testing.
· Installed insertion valve on Carter Street so we could replace another valve which has been replaced also.
· New hydrant on Storey Ave at the West Newbury line.  Also a new gate there.
· Couple of hydrant repairs.
· Three main breaks since last meeting.  Another one on Low Street.  Also another bell crack which is the third one in a row.  We are going to continue monitoring.  That might be a site of future replacement of that main.
· Located a 12” bypass valve at Kent Street.  They are doing a paving project and we found some old 6” boxes and risers that are going to be removed on a dead main.
· Working on seasonal turn ons.
· As Tony brought up earlier in the meeting I did go down to Sea Level and investigated that complaint and was found to not be substantiated.
· Worked with Julie on preparing scope of work for valve turning invitation for bid which will go out in the next week or two.
· Still trying to get some traction on the private well policy and the BOH.  Frank did finally reach back out to me and we are going to try to get together.
· Vehicle and equipment maintenance.
· Heritage House put in a new water service so they should be good for the foreseeable future.
· Anna Jacques had to run a bypass with new water main as part of their new addition and have been working with them.
· Getting ready for the valve exercise program, updating GIS layers.
· Dig safe mark outs, site inspections, meter appointments and working on gate boxes.
Tom Cusick noted the following on the Water Treatment Plant report;

Reservoirs/GW sources:   
· Reservoirs are full and we are in good shape for the upcoming demand season.

· PFAS-confirmation samples were done.  We did get some detects on Well #1 and our smallest ground water source which is Bartlett Pond.  We got a sampling plan from the State.  We will be sampling the WTP on a monthly basis and we will be sampling the Well #2 on a quarterly basis.  As we start working through that I will keep everyone updated. Because we got the detects and we have some contamination on those two sites, it does not put us into a situation where we might have an MCL violation because they’re a blended source.  The majority of water comes from the Artichoke and Indian Hill at times and that’s blended with the one ground water source and the smaller surface water source.  That’s a good situation considering what we have to deal with but we still have two sites that are contaminated and we’ll need to do some work on that.  I’ve got Doug Rowe putting together a scope of services to guide us along on that project.  As always this is hand in hand with DEP and they understand what we are doing.

· Started implementing the source water cyanobacteria plan.  We’ve already been out on the water testing the reservoirs to get some more baseline reports back and build that data base.  Tributary sampling.  The goal is not to just gather this for additional data but also to keep tabs on any kind of uptick in activity out on the reservoirs and try to treat them sooner than later if we see a bloom might be coming.

· Pete King’s been working with the crew for night time flushing hand in hand with Jon Carey.  They have been working well together.  They have come up with some volumes, some averages that we should be seeing to try and mitigate some of the disinfection byproducts in the system.

Water Treatment Operations: 
· Roberts Filters came in and helped with super chlorination of the filter media and they did an evaluation.  I’m still waiting for the report to come back.  We talked about some possible piloting of some media.  It falls hand in hand now with the PFAS and whether or not carbon filtration is going to be needed down the road.  Quite frankly I feel it is inevitable, we are going to need it at some point.  
· Guys have been busy buffing the plant up, taking down the tanks and cleaning them, getting ready for the high demand season.  They always do a good job with that.
· Sludge Removal—Agresource came in and hauled out 800 yards of material.  They left behind about 200 yards.  We are coming up on an annual quantity of about 1,000 cubic yards.  This is approaching about a $60,000 a year process to get rid of the sludge.  It’s been escalating over the years.  No matter what, we have to deal with it.  There’s a lot of hand work involved and Jon Carey’s crew helps out with it.  We may want to look at this when we look at upgrades to the plant.
· Shift Coverage – The guys have been good about filling some voids.  We had an operator down.  He’s back on now.  Kudos to them for helping out and making sure we are properly staffed.
· Cleaned and rebuilt fluoride saturator.
· Removal staying above 50% and we’re happy with that.  Performance of the plant is doing really well.  
Off Site Operations/Water Storage Tanks
· B&B alarm tested all fire alarm boxes and smoke detectors throughout all remote facilities.

· Removed and replaced failed block heater at #1 Well

· Cleaned and rebuilt fluoride saturator at #2 Well.

· Monthly tank inspections; inspect valve pits at both storage facilities.

Mr. Cusick stated that Julie included in the packet a contract for AECOM.  This is to keep them on as on-call assistance.  This was something that was in place before me and I recommend that we continue it.
Ms. Knight asked the Commissioners to take a look at the contract and come to the Business Office to sign before it gets sent over to the Mayor’s office to be executed.

Commissioner Tomasz asked all those in favor of extending the contract with AECOM say I. 
Vote: 4 yes (Tomasz, Jones, Friede, Smith)

7. Warrant Signing

Commissioner Friede had a question on a payment to West Newbury in the amount of $5,200.56 and $890.29.  Ms. Knight responded that it was for land taxes.
Commissioner Tomasz made a motion to pay the bills from a document dated April 28, 2021 items 1-16.  All those in favor say I.

Vote: 3 yes (Tomasz, Jones, Friede)

Present: 1 (Smith)

8. Next Meeting
Next meeting scheduled for Monday, May 24, 2021 at 4:00 pm.
Commissioner Tomasz asked all those in favor of ending the meeting say I. 
Vote: 4 yes (Tomasz, Jones, Friede, Smith)

Respectfully Submitted By: Karen Bush
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